REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held May 8, 1986, at the Township Building at 7:00 p.m. with Supervisors Joe Shinsky, Andy Piccuta, and Earl Cunningham present.

The meeting was opened with the salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the April 10, 1986 meeting.

Motion by J. Shinsky, second by E. Cunningham to ratify the minutes of the February 13, 1986 meeting to appoint Mary Gay as part-time bookkeeper.

Motion by E. Cunningham, second by A. Piccuta to pay General Fund Bills, (see file) Revenue Sharing Bills.

Motion by A. Piccuta, second by E. Cunningham to Sewer Fund Bills. (see file)

The Police Report was then given by Dave Rishel. Dave Rishel made a request to the Supervisors, that the Police Department use the Township Building for a Drug and Alcohol Abuse Seminar through the municipal training course.

Motion by E. Cunningham, second by A. Piccuta to pay wage tax refunds.

Motion by A. Piccuta, second by E. Cunningham to pass resolution 3-1986, to sign agreement with Penn Dot, for Inventory and Inspection Reimbursement.

The bid for the new roller was given to Walsh Equipment, the price of the roller was \$12,807.50, which includes a \$2,000.00 trade in for the old roller.

Motion by E. Cunningham, second by A. Piccuta, to adopt an agreement for Mutual Fire Protection with the city and surrounding areas.

Motion by A. Piccuta, second by E. Cunningham to honor the request of John Hart to become a part-time officer effective June 1, 1986, and to layoff Ronald Bongivengo, who shall be reinstated as a part-time police officer upon returning to work.

The Supervisors stated that they had hired two part-time police officers who shall be on probation for one full year. They were hired as follows: Fred George, May 1, 1986, and Allan Nocera, May 11, 1986.

Motion by A. Piccuta, second by J. Shinsky to adjourn.

Teresa K. Peace

Secretary/Treasurer

Juesa L' Succe